Dear Senator Murphy,

I am a concerned constituent writing about S. 1356, the reauthorization of the Workforce Investment Act (WIA).  I absolutely oppose the bill as it is currently written, but, if you can initiate two simple changes, I will support it completely.
Background Information on Sheltered Workshops

A sheltered workshop is an employer that specializes in hiring people with disabilities and pays them less than the minimum wage.  There is actually no minimum wage for disabled people, courtesy of the Fair Labor Standards Act of 1938, Section 14(c).  Subminimum-wage sheltered work does not come close to adequately training people with disabilities for mainstream competitive employment.  In fact, academic research explains that people with disabilities are more costly to rehabilitate after leaving the sheltered workshops than control groups who never entered them because they have to unlearn the unproductive methods taught in sheltered workshops in order to enter competitive employment.  Sheltered workshops claim that they prepare people for competitive employment at or above minimum wage, but only five percent of people who enter sheltered workshops ever go on to earn a minimum wage in their entire lives.  In short, placing people with disabilities in sheltered workshops is signing them up for failure.  They must remain on public assistance for the rest of their lives and never contribute to society.
Background Information on Vocational Rehabilitation

Vocational rehabilitation agencies are state agencies responsible for preparing disabled people to achieve gainful employment.  Each disabled client is covered under a case.  Currently, vocational rehabilitation agencies cannot get credit for a successful case closure by placing a disabled client in a sheltered workshop. The current bill language of Section 511, widely opposed by the disabled community, will allow vocational rehabilitation agencies to successfully close cases by placing their clients in subminimum-wage sheltered workshops.  
I also oppose the bill language moving the Rehabilitation Services Administration (RSA) from the Department of Education to the Department of Labor.  There is no research that shows this move will improve the efficiency and outcomes of the RSA.  Within the Department of Education, the goal of RSA is to educate disabled people and prepare them for their chosen careers.  Within the Department of Labor, the incentive for RSA will be to place people with disabilities in the easiest possible employment situation.  With sheltered workshops prescribed as employment outcomes, disabled people will be tracked toward failure and be lifelong wards of the government.  Education is a prerequisite for competitive employment.  RSA needs to stay in the Department of Education.

Senator Murphy, I need your help.  Please offer an amendment that will strike Section 511 of Title V of WIA, and remove the language that transfers RSA from Education to Labor.

Thank you in advance.  I look forward to hearing from you soon.  If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me.
Sincerely,

Justin Salisbury

Legislative Coordinator

The National Federation of the Blind of Connecticut

